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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for August 15, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash

· Marissa Irwin

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

· Rose Williams

Community member present:

· Barbara Anderson, prospective member

· Edwin Hopkins, Acct. Exec. of The Washington Examiner newspaper

· Tracey Weisler, START grant applicant

· George Blackmon, Maury ES PTSA grant applicant

I.
COC membership update

Barbara Anderson attended a second COC meeting today as a prospective member. She is still waiting to be formally nominated and confirmed to the COC at the full ANC6A meeting. The next full ANC meeting won’t take place until September.

II. 
Presentation for marketing option by The Washington Examiner
Edward Hopkins, Accounts Executive of The Washington Examiner newspaper, spoke with us about the ANC6A establishing an advertising account. He explained that newspapers are distributed free in two ways: door-to-door to households with incomes equal to or greater than $75,000 and in boxes located near Metro entrances. We explained that numerous households within ANC6A would not qualify for the door-to-door distribution and that we weren’t sure many ANC6A citizens took Metro as opposed to riding the bus where they would not pass distribution boxes. Concerns were expressed about paid advertising for ANC functions in a publication that targets households by income.  Mr. Hopkins offered to get statistics on distribution and box locations in the 20002 zip code.

Mr. Hopkins had originally contacted ANC 6A through our website. Commissioner Borbely responded to his inquiry and then referred the matter to the COC.

III.
Pending grant application

Elizabeth has sent repeat follow-up emails to Eastern HS PTSA about their submitting a grant. We are still waiting to hear from them about their request for items needed for the band.

IV.
Grant proposal from SummerTime and Reading Together (START), presented by Tracey Weisler

A grant request of $500 for the purchase of books for use by the Lincoln Park book club members who reside in ANC6A. The program targets children ages 5-14. Books for the library are supplemented through donations and purchases on eBay, at yard sales, and at second hand stores. This money will be used specifically to establish an Environmental Science library in keeping with the ongoing theme of the book club. For further information, please see project proposal in the ANC6A September minutes. One COC member asked if START couldn’t find used (ie. cheap) books on environmental science. Ms. Weisler explained that age-appropriate books are not easy to find which is why START needs to buy them new and why they have asked for a grant. The COC is familiar with START from previous grant proposals and recommendations. The COC members unanimously agreed that funding should be recommended.

Committee recommendation: that ANC 6A approve the grant request made by START in the amount of $500 for the purchase of books as stated in the application.

V.
Grant proposal from Maury ES PTSA, presented by George Blackmon

A grant request of $995.80 for the purchase of equipment needed to support the plant and animal life that will be present in the classroom as part of the school’s new science laboratory. The school has also obtained private funding for other items in the lab. This particular request is for a river ecosystem tank and an indoor tabletop garden. The members were excited to receive a second grant request for educating our children about science and nature. One question was asked concerning who would be responsible for maintaining the items and animals when the children would be out of school in the summer and during holidays. Maury ES will be hiring a special subject, or resource teacher, for the new science lab who would be responsible for maintenance. The COC members unanimously agreed that funding should be recommended.

Committee recommendation: that ANC 6A approve the grant request made by Maury ES PTSA in the amount of $995.80 for the purchase of a river ecosystem tank and indoor tabletop garden including shipping and handling as stated in the application.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Next meeting is September 19.

Respectfully submitted,

Marissa Irwin
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